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National Infrastructure Planning Contact: Jamie Pourier-Benham 
The Planning Inspectorate Telephone: 01372 474474 
Temple Quay House Email: jpourier-benham@elmbridge.gov.uk 
2 The Square Ref: 20023006 
Bristol, BS1 6PN PINS Ref: TR010030 
   
M25junction10@planninginspectorate.gov.uk   
  14 May 2020 

 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Planning Act 2008 
Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the  
M25 Junction 10/A3 Wisley interchange improvement project 
 
Deadline 9 (D9) Submission 
 
This submission is in response to the Examining Authority (ExA) Rule 8 letter dated 20 November 
2019, the amended Rule 8(3) letter dated 5 December 2019, the amended Rule 8(3) letter dated 20 
February 2020 and the amended Rule 8(3) to extend examination letter dated 5 May 2020. 
 
The submission comprises the relevant information requested from Elmbridge Borough Council as 
follows: 
 

1. Proposed Changes 7 to 9 
Elmbridge Borough Council has included comments on the proposed changes in the 
Statement of Common Ground (SoCG) (REP8-028) submitted at Deadline 8. 
 

2. Compulsory Acquisition Hearing (CAH) 
Elmbridge Borough Council CAH attendance response in 3.16.1 of the Third Written 
Questions (ExQ3) (REP7-020) remain, therefore an Annex B sheet has not been completed. 
 

3. Further Open Floor Hearing (OFH) 
Written submissions would suffice from Elmbridge Borough Council’s perspective. 
 

4. Update on information previously requested during the examination by the ExA 

• Action point 2 of Issue Specific Hearing 2 (ISH2) (EV-005e) - the San Domenico Hotel 
planning appeal is still in process, but the appeal decision will be submitted at the first 
deadline after it is publicly available. 

• 2.3.9 of Second Written Questions (ExQ2) (REP5-037) - The CERC Air Quality modelling 
results are awaiting publication and will be available in the Annual Status Report due in 
the summer 2020 and will be shared with the ExA. 

 
If you need anything additional, please let us know. 
 






